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Happy New Year to All 

We hope everyone has a bright and cheerful 2023 
 
 

CFA  BUNYIP 

2022 Christmas Eve Santa Run complete, 197 drops, 300 plus 
presents delivered. Thank you to everyone who supports the 
Santa run and Volunteers who commit their time.  

We wish you all a Happy New Year! 
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About Bunyip News  Advertising Information  

PO Box 126 BUNYIP VIC 3815  ABN 22611767759   

We are a non-profit organization, our volunteer 
committee prints each month. 12 editions per year. 
Our newsletter is available to view online at  
www.bunyipnews.org.au. 
Printed copies are distributed in Bunyip, Garfield, 
Longwarry and Tonimbuk.  

 
DEADLINE for next issue: 24th January 
PRINT DATE for next issue: 31st January 

Thank you to the volunteer Printers:   

Helen and Julie 

Coordinator: Tony Arrigo (OAM) 

Editor Margaret 
Simmons editor@bunyipnews.org.au 

Advertising Lisa Sinha advertising@bunyipnews.org.au 

Website Clint Diston website@bunyipnews.org.au 

President Tony Arrigo 
(OAM) president@bunyipnews.org.au 

Secretary Roman 
Kulkewycz 

secretary@bunyipnews.org.au 

Treasurer Jane Scott treasurer@bunyipnews.org.au 

Bunyip & District Community News wishes to advise 
that the views or remarks expressed in this 
publication are not the views of the volunteer 
committee and editor, and no service or 
endorsement is implied by the listing of advertisers, 
sponsors or contributors. Although every effort is 
taken in reproducing and printing advertisements and 
contributions correctly, we take no responsibility for 
errors. 

Please note, that we will not print anything that is of a 
harmful nature to others, and it is necessary to have 
signed permission from all participating parties in 
personal notices and those without will not be 
published. Name of contributors will remain 
anonymous unless direct permission is received.  

Bunyip & District Community News is a member of 
the Community Newspapers Association of Victoria 
(CNAV) – ( www.cnav.org.au).  

Ad Type Cost 
Business card $10 
Quarter page  $20 
Half page  $40 
Full page $80 
Website (12 months) $100 

 
HOW TO PLACE AD OR ARTICLE WITH NO EMAIL  
 
You can leave your ads and news articles in the 
collection box, which is located outside IGA.  
 
Please follow the instructions below to place an ad.  
1. Ensure your ad is clearly written or printed.  
2. Enclose your ad in a sealed envelope along with 
correct monies.  
3. Write your name, email and/or phone number on 
the front, along with type of ad required.  

Advertising is not submitted for publishing unless 
fully paid in advance. You can pay by PayPal, 
Electronic Funds Transfer (EFT) or deposit to 
Bunyip & District Community Bank® Branch 
account. 

Bunyip & District Community News Email Contacts  

12 ISSUE ADVERTISING OFFER – GET 2 FREE!  
Book your ad for 12 issues and only pay for 10 
issues giving you 2 issues free, as well as a half 
page editorial.  
Please note, there is a 50% DISCOUNT for all non-
profit community groups, associations and clubs 
who advertise in the news. 
All ads and notices for non-charging events or 
public / club notices are FREE!  
 
All donations are gratefully accepted.  
 
For further enquires or to place an advert please 
email  advertising@bunyipnews.org.au 
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——————————————————— 

Do you have a story, poem, ditto, joke, funny event etc. to share in our February Newsletter ? 

I would love to receive your articles, either drop them in the box at IGA or email me at 
editor@bunyipnews.org.au. 

——————————————————- 

Community newspapers are the voice of the community  

Henry the Bunyip

 By Davina Veenstra 

Henry is a Bunyip, but not a scary Bunyip like the ones you might find on the internet 

He is small, he has soft grey fur. 

His eyes are bright blue. 

Henry is a friendly little chap.

Henry has 3 fingers and four toes, he has two little round bud 
horns and a tail.

He has many loyal friends, he loves to go on adventures with 
them all.

Henry lives in the town of Bunyip

His namesake is Henry Rodger who was a baker in Bunyip in 1903, this year that is 
120 years ago since Henry Rodger and his family came to Bunyip and set up a 
bakery at 27- 28 Main Street.

Hannah and Henrietta Jane are two Bunyips as well, Henry’s friends 26 friends all 
have letters starting with the alphabet starting with A is for Angus the Scottish Terrier 
and ending with z is for Ziggy the Zebra! 

Henry’s favourite food is a sticky fruit bun and a nice cup of tea.

I hope you love Henry the Bunyip and his stories as much as I do.

More stories can be found on www.henrythebunyip.com
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Bunyip Rainfall Totals 

  Jan Feb Mar Apr May Jun Jul Aug Sep Oct Nov Dec Totals 

2020 92.6 138.15 35.75 145.5 100.5 46.0 43.5 122.0 58.5 98.0 60.0 44.0 984.5 

2021 67.0 37.0 35.75 61.0 54.0 76.0 93.0 44.0 100.0 113.0 93.0 22.0 833 

2022 37.0 6.0 49.0 76.0 42.0 96.0 52.0 
  

146.0 49 169 102  74 898 

 

It's around this time of year when we generally start getting 
asked questions like "do you know when fire restrictions are 
coming in" 

The short answer is No, we don't know at this point in time.  

The cooler wet weather we have been experiencing for some 
time now has slowed down the curing of the grasslands and 
delayed the start of the traditional fire danger period in our ar-
ea. That doesn't mean its not coming. It's just not here yet. 

Other areas of the state to the North and North West have either entered or announced their start-
ing dates for their fire danger period. You need to be mindful of this when travelling to and visiting 
these areas. https://www.cfa.vic.gov.au/warnings-restrictions/fire-danger-period-restrictions 

In the meantime, we urge all residents to continue to be vigilant and continue with their summer 
preparations and property cleanup. If you are burning off, please do so safely and follow the local 
council guidelines including burning only on the permissible days for your specific ad-
dress.  Remember to register your burn off with the CFA on 1800 668 511 and ensure you fully ex-
tinguish your burn when complete. https://www.cardinia.vic.gov.au/burningoff 

 
For property preparation tips, please visit the CFA website https://www.cfa.vic.gov.au/plan-prepare/
how-to-prepare-your-property 

 
We will advise more about the timing of fire restrictions when we know more. Until then, please stay 
safe. 
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School Opens Time Capsule 

Story and Pictures by Roman Kulkewycz 

 
On Wednesday the 30th November about 100 people including past students and visitors joined the 
Garfield Primary School community in a historic ceremony that saw the opening of a fifty year “time 
capsule”. Master of Ceremonies for this event was school principal Danny Forster. 

In 1972, the then Principal Mr Don McGregor, to celebrate 100 years of education was involved in 
making up a time capsule and sealing it, to be opened in fifty years time, 2022. The school celebrat-
ed 100 years of education at Garfield in 1986. 

Unfortunately due to ill health, Mr. McGregor, 88, was not able to attend.. 

Former student and published author Dr.Jim Connelly who attended Garfield Primary in 1938 pre-
sented the school with one of his books. 

Mr. Tim O’Halloran entertained by singing the school song to the tune of “Click go the Shears”  

Mr. Trevor Riches recalled school memories from the 1960’s 

School Captains, Lilly Mills and Wil Savage presented interesting past school memories and intro-
duced speakers to come to the podium to give their personal experiences at the school. 

When the time capsule was opened, it contained a phone directory, Melbourne and local newspa-
pers, a one cent piece, an electoral roll, magazines and letters written by staff. 

A new time capsule was initiated and in it was placed memorabilia from each class, newspaper clip-
pings from 50 years ago, face masks and a R.A.T. kit. 

The school currently has 153 students. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 students ( L – R ) Cooper Frauenfelder, Lilly Mills, Wil Savage and 
Geoffrey  McEwan holding the 50 year ‘time capsule” prior to opening. 

Local Author Dr. Jim Connelly from Warragul 
who attended Garfield Primary School in 1938 
presents one of his books to Principal Danny 
Forster. 

Former student Tim O’Halloran sang the school song 
to the tune of “ Click go the Shears “ 
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School Principal Danny Forster 
addresses the audience. 

Reminiscing on his school days at Garfield 
Primary is Trevor Riches 

Students Lilly Mills and  Cooper Frauenfelder uncovering “hidden treasures”   
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TALKIN’ ...FISHIN’    ....................    What’s Cooking 
 

Here’s hoping you all had a wonderful Xmas gathering and a safe New Year’s Eve. 

On many of our fishing trips into the back country locations facilities aren’t always there to cook 
up amazing meals, so you have to do the best with what you have on hand. Anything that’s hot 
and filling is all you need when you’re starving after a long hard day on the river or in the boat. 
While these meals won’t pass the ‘MasterChef’ exam they do the job nicely. Let me share a 
couple of our culinary delights with you, I can see the wives cringing already!             

No.1 Ingredients: 1 small tin of corn kernels, 1 cup or mix of peas and snow peas, 2 pkts of 
Maggi instant noodles (beef or chicken). 

Method: Break in half 2 pkts of noodles into a saucepan, only just cover with bottled water, 
while boiling up add the can of corn and peas, add a little more water if needed. Add the 2 
flavour sachets when it all begins to boil, continue until the noodles soften, pour off any excess 
fluid, but the more you leave the longer the heat will stay in it.  

*keep the empty can, you’ll see later! 

No.2 Ingredients: 2 slices of toast, the largest slices you can find the better. 1 small can of 
baked beans, (or substitute with tuna or spaghetti) grated tasty cheese, grated or finely sliced 

onion, 1 small tin of corn kernels.  

Method: Remove (cut) all the crusts from the 2 slices of bread, then spread over 1 side of each 
slice with a generous amount of butter, especially the edges, this will be the inside.  Add the 4 
ingredients to the centre of the bread then place the other slice on top, don’t overfill, you’ll have 
enough to make another. Squash only the edges together with your thumb or a fork to seal it all 
in to make a fat envelope. Lift into a lightly buttered frypan turn over a few times carefully as it 
browns, poke a single hole each side to let the gases escape so they don’t burst at the seam. 
Oh! and there’ll be plenty more of that later in the day, that’s why we call them ‘Fart Pockets’. 

Remember the empty corn tin? Cut out the other end of it and butter the inside edge, with your 
finger, what? It’s a fishing trip! Watch for sharp edges though, place it in the frypan and crack 
an egg down the chute and sprinkle a bit of grated cheese on top, a great egg ring substitute. 
Run a knife tip around the inside if it sticks, Mc’Yoke on toast with a coffee. 

A mate and I once stayed in an onsite caravan park cabin, noticing the park had a BBQ facility 
we bought some sausages to go with our tin vegies. Came meal time a closer inspection of the 
cooking surface revealed something closer to a medical experiment I did in science at high 
school. So we opted to cook indoors as the pub meals were closed now, but the only utility the 
cabin had was a microwave oven. So the sausages went in for 8 min on high, floating in a bath 
of water. Although they tasted not too bad, it’s a good thing they were covered in sauce and 
wrapped in a bread jacket, because they looked like a grey hot dog, or a close resemblance to 
dolphin skin in texture and colour. Hunger wins out every time. 

Bon appetite!  

 

Catcha, The TackleMan ®  
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Thirty Years Of Service To Community 

Story and Photos by Roman Kulkewycz 

 
The Bunyip Pharmacy celebrated 30 years of serving the community last Thursday 15th December 
with a welcoming birthday cake and morning tea for it’s customers. 
 
Last month the pharmacy was one of eight in Australia voted as “Pharmacy of the Year”  by it’s loyal 
customers in a competition conducted by Arrotex Pharmaceuticals. Over 1200 pharmacies entered 
the competition.  
 
Pharmacist Dinesh Solanki came to Australia about 35 years ago, newly married, from Fiji Islands. 
He is the eldest child of a family of 3 siblings, of Indian parents who were first generation Indians in 
Fiji.  He studied pharmacy at University of Queensland as an overseas student and returned to Fiji 
on completion of his degree.   
 
As well as working in Fiji he worked in Brisbane, Mooranbah (Central Qld), Bendigo, Forest Hill and 
has owned Bunyip Pharmacy since 1992. “ If I am not mistaken I may be the longest owning 
proprietor of a business in Bunyip”, he said.  Dinesh is married to Geeta and the couple has 2 
children, Vishaan and Prianka. 
 
Dinesh has always been a community minded person. A year after opening his pharmacy in 1992  
he was elected to the board of Hillview Bunyip Aged Care where he served for five years.  
“ I have always found the people of Bunyip a very caring, close knit, accepting, understanding and 
friendly community which was most evident during the recent pandemic where at times people had 
to wait longer on scripts being filled. But now we are gradually moving to electronic scripts which the 
doctor can send direct to the pharmacy or to the patient’s mobile phone. We are gradually going 
paperless. Over the last 30 years this has been the most notable change.” he said. 
 
Dinesh says he has many fond memories,  but the one which stands out most for him was the 
pharmacy winning a “Pharmacy of the Year” award last month which also came with a $10,000 
community Grant to the Bunyip Market’s “Picnic Garden” project. 
 
“Our pharmacy is always looking at how we can improve our services and in the near future 
we hope to introduce Health Screening and Medication Reviews. I am very grateful to have 
such a wonderful dedicated staff whose focus is on customer service and care”. 

Geeta and Dinash Solanki, proprietors of Bunyip 
Pharmacy shared the pharmacy’s 30th birthday 
anniversary cake with their customers last Thursday.  

Bunyip Pharmacy staff Belinda, Geeta, Dinesh, 
Rosemary, Susie and Vicki ready to serve morning 
tea to customers to celebrate. 
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PROJECT UPDATE 
 
This year has been significant for the Gippsland Line Upgrade, with our construction teams undertaking important 
works along the rail corridor and at Bunyip, Longwarry, Morwell and Traralgon stations.    
 
We have completed the new second platforms at all four stations and passenger safety and amenity upgrades 
including additional lighting, CCTV, passenger information displays, canopy shelters and extra seating. 
 
In Bunyip, construction of the new bus loop has been completed on the south side of the station with additional 
accessible car parking spaces and pick-up and drop-off bays, improving connectivity for the community.    
 
Works at Longwarry Station have included accessibility improvements with the construction of the new stairs and 
ramp. Landscaping has also been completed on the south side, along with the formalisation of the bus loop. 
 
JANUARY WORKS  
 
Work will progress this summer on the Gippsland Line, to enable more frequent and reliable services for 
passengers.   
 
While coaches replace trains on the line for Metro Tunnel Project works, we will progress track installation and put 
the finishing touches on the station upgrades at Traralgon, Morwell, Bunyip and Longwarry.   
 
Coaches will replace trains between Southern Cross and Bairnsdale stations from Wednesday 4 January to 
Tuesday 31 January. 
For more details and to plan your journey visit the PTV or V/Line websites.  
Keep up-to-date with works on the project via our current works section.   
Works occurring around Bunyip and Longwarry stations during January   
 
Works will be taking place around the station precincts and in the rail corridor 24 hours a day, seven days a week 
during January.   
 
Rail replacement services will operate from the north bus stop on Main Street, near the IGA in Bunyip and from 
Nar Nar Goon-Longwarry Road outside Longwarry Station. For more information on service timetables please visit 
the V/Line website. 
 
Myki and touch-on facilities will be available at all times from Bunyip and Longwarry stations.   
There will be no vehicle or pedestrian access across the rail line at the Hope Street, Bunyip or McIntyre Road, 
Garfield, level crossings from 4 January to 31 January. A vehicle detour will be in place via the Garfield Road level 
crossing.   
 
Pedestrian access across the rail line will be available at Bunyip, via the existing east rail crossing.   
Access with prams/strollers and mobility aids may be difficult during this time. If you have accessibility or mobility 
needs, please call the project team on 1800 105 105 in advance for assistance with your journey.   
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Prestigious Award To Clancy 

By Roman Kulkewycz 

 

At a graduation ceremony held at Columba Catholic 
Primary School in Bunyip last Tuesday 13th Decem-
ber, Year 6 student Clancy Cunningham was award-
ed the prestigious “ MacKillop Social Justice Award “ 
which was sponsored by the Bunyip Community 
Newsletter. Thirty one Year 6 students graduated and 
will continue their studies at high schools next year. 

 

Mary Helen MacKillop RSJ was an Australian reli-
gious sister who has been declared a saint by the 
Catholic Church, as St Mary of the Cross. Of Scottish 
descent, she was born in Melbourne but is best 
known for her activities in South Australia. Together 
with Julian Tenison-Woods, she founded the Sisters 
of St Joseph of the Sacred Heart, a congregation of 
religious sisters that established a number of schools 
and welfare institutions throughout Australia and New 
Zealand, with  the emphasis on education for the ru-
ral poor.  

School Principal, Mr. Andrew Greco said that the 
MacKillop award recognises an outstanding individual 
who has demonstrated extraordinary achievements 
and commitment to promoting and practising diversi-
ty, inclusion, equity, and access at Columba Catholic 
Primary School. “ Clancy has  demonstrated courage to 
work for the good of others and always set a good exam-
ple for his peers, “ Mr. Greco added. 
 
The graduation ceremony was celebrated with many family and friends. Columba acknowledged the 
efforts of all the students graduating and also presented awards to another 7 hardworking students. 
 

Clancy Cunningham will begin his secondary studies at Marist – Sion College in Warragul. 

 

Bunyip Community Newsletter Advertising 
Manager, Lisa Sinha presents a sponsorship 
cheque to award winner Clancy Cunningham. 
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BRAG UPDATE JANUARY 2023 
A big thankyou to all the generous local traders who helped to fill our 

Christmas Hamper which we raffled off at the Bunyip Christmas 
Market. 

The raffle was drawn by Gavin at Biddy Martha’s on Saturday Dec 17th 
and the hamper was won by Johanne Bentley (one of the market stall 
holders) who kindly supported us by buying some tickets on the day. 

Our Home Energy Efficiency Assessment Volunteers are taking a 
short break over the holiday season and will be back in action to 
help YOU reduce your power bills (and carbon footprint) early in 

February. 

If you would like a Home Energy Efficiency Assessment contact 
BRAG via email bragbunyip@gmail.com 

DON’T FORGET TO MINIMISE YOUR CONTRIBUTION TO 
LANDFILL THIS CHRISTMAS SEASON BY REUSING AND 

RECYCLING WHEREVER YOU CAN!!  

Keep your eyes on this newsletter and also the Bunyip 
Community feed to stay up to date with some exciting new 

initiatives we have planned for 2023.   



14  Bunyip & District Community News 

 



15  January 2023 

 

 



16  Bunyip & District Community News 

 

Narracan District supplementary election announced for January 2023 

 

A supplementary election will be held on Saturday 28 January 2023 for Narracan District. The 
Governor of Victoria, the Hon. Linda Dessau AC, issued a writ for the supplementary election 
today. 
 
The supplementary election is required because the Narracan District election at last month’s 
State election failed after a candidate passed away before election day. 
 
Enrolled voters in Narracan District voted for the Upper House Eastern Victoria Region in the 
2022 State election. The supplementary election will be for the Lower House district of 
Narracan only. 
 
‘Voting is compulsory for all enrolled voters in Narracan District. I urge you to check your 
enrolment details are current. If you were enrolled for Narracan District for the 2022 State 
election by the close of roll at 8 pm on Tuesday 8 November 2022, you must vote in the 
supplementary election,’ Acting Electoral Commissioner Dana Fleming said. 
 
Voters can sign up for the VEC’s free SMS and email election reminder service, VoterAlert. 
 
Information about voting and nominating as a candidate is available on the VEC website 
at vec.vic.gov.au or by calling 131 832.  
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Classes are open to all ages  

and fitness levels so you can  

work at your own pace with  

guidance and support. 

Kerry 0438 022 325 
 

Connect on Facebook or Instagram too. 
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Fireworks finale to end the 2022 Garfield Christmas Festival 
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BUNYIP PANEL WORKS  
SMASH REPAIRS 
& RESTORATION 

16 Bunyip-Modella Rd 
BUNYIP  3815 

 
Have you reviewed 

 your Insurance Policy lately? 
Make sure you have  
“Choice of Repairer” 

to choose your repair shop.  
Large & small jobs 
Towing arranged 

Windscreens fitted 
Insurance work 

Private jobs 
Restoration work 

Same owner for over 30 years 
Old Fashioned Country Service 

Call 5629 5260 
Peter 0428 516 599 
Sam 0437 608 715  

YOUR CARD HERE 

$10 PER ISSUE 

$100 PER YEAR  

(12 ISSUES) 
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& Concrete 7 days 
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GRAY ELECTRIX 
LOCAL ELECTRICIANS FOR OVER 30 

YEARS! 

GET READY FOR SUMMER WITH 

OUR SPRING SPECIALS 
ON: 

           CEILING FANS 

     INDOOR + OUTDOOR 

AND SPLIT SYSTEM INSTALLS 

QUALITY BRAND UNITS 

FULL INSTALLS 

MOST EFFICIENT WAY TO HEAT AND COOL 
YOUR HOME 

CALL TO ORGANIZE A FREE QUOTE  

59 40 2000       0419 371 565 

WWW.GRAYELECTRIX.COM.AU 

TFGRAY@DCSI.NET.AU  
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BUNYIP DENTAL CLINIC 

7 Main Street, Bunyip (relocated from 
A’beckett Rd) 

New Dental Equipment 
Oral Panoramic Imaging Machine for your 

convenience 
Ceiling TV for your entertainment while you are 

having your dental work. 
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BUNYIP DISTRICT UNITING CHURCH 

‘Linking God and Community’ 
 

www.bunyipdistrictunitingchurch.wordpress.com/home 

SPECIAL EVENTS: Prayer Group. Monday 8.00am Drouin at ‘The Crossing’ call 5625 2655.  

Camera Club. First and third Mondays 3.00pm Bunyip Church call Margaret 5629 2318.  

Welcome To The Well. First and third Mondays 7.00pm Drouin call Stuart 5625 3202.  

Craft And Friendship Group. Tuesday 10.00am Garfield Church (not during school holidays)  

call Robyn 5629 5541.  

Meditation Group. Thursday 11.00am – 12.00noon Bunyip Church call Fred 0439 247 253.  

Adult Fellowship (UCAF). Second Thursday 6.00pm Bunyip Church call Margaret 5629 2318. 

St.Thomas' Anglican Church A'Beckett Road Bunyip 
 

Worship Date Time Church and Worship LocaƟon 

Sunday January 1 9.00am Longwarry Union Church (9 Drouin Rd.) 

Sunday January 8 9.00am Bunyip Uniting Church (9 Nash Rd.) 

Sunday January 15 9.00am Garfield Uniting Church (13 Garfield Rd.) 

Sunday January 22 9.00am Longwarry Union Church (9 Drouin Rd.) 

Sunday January 29 9.00am Bunyip Uniting Church (9 Nash Rd.) 

Sunday February 5 9.00am Garfield Uniting Church (13 Garfield Rd.) 

Sunday February 12 9.00am Longwarry Union Church (9 Drouin Rd.) 

Our big event in January is the celebration of St.Thomas' 120th. anniversary. 

We mark this on Sunday 22nd. at 3 p.m. with a thanksgiving service at which Bishop Richard 
Treloar will preside. We shall reflect on the story of this remarkable little church and we shall also 
ask blessing on an altar which has found its way to us from Berwick. It was beautifully crafted by 

William Gilbert a'Beckett for the original church at Berwick - he was the brother of Arthur, who was 
the Bunyip a'Beckett. Arthur and the remarkable Beatrice lived just over from the church and had 
much to do with its building. We are looking forward to some members of the a'Beckett family 

attending our anniversary service. Afternoon tea will be served, so please let us know if you're 
coming. We want to have enough cups and cake! 

 

There are no Wednesday services in January, but we'll be here 

each Sunday at 9.30, always with good coffee served afterwards. 

 

Ken Parker, parish priest - 59761634 

Christine Angus, associate priest - 0409217321 
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BUNYIP  
Bunyip & District Community Bendigo Bank® 
Branch – 18 Main St  
Bunyip Fire Brigade Station – 15 Pearson St  
Bunyip Recreation Reserve – Nar Nar Goon-
Longwarry Rd - 2—Footy and Tennis Areas 
Bunyip & District Men’s Shed – 22 A’Beckett 
Rd (off Anderson St)  
Hillview Bunyip Aged Care – 22 A’Beckett Rd  
IGA Supermarket Foyer – 2/6 Main St  
CANNIBAL CREEK  
Cannibal Creek Reserve – 133 Garfield North 
Rd  
GARFIELD  
Garfield Bowling Club – Beswick St  
Garfield Golf Club – 180 Thirteen Mile Rd  
Garfield Post Office – 77 Main St  
Garfield Recreation Reserve – Beswick St  
LONGWARRY  
Longwarry Supermarket (next to ATM)   
MARYKNOLL  
Maryknoll Fire Brigade Station – 16 Koolbirra 
Rd  

 
NAR NAR GOON  
Nar Nar Goon Fire Brigade Station – 6 
Carney St  
Nar Nar Goon Recreation Reserve – 
Spencer St  
TONIMBUK  
Tonimbuk Equestrian Centre – 370 Sanders 
Rd, Bunyip North   
Tonimbuk Hall - Tonimbuk Road 
TYNONG  
Tynong Fire Brigade Station – 47 Nar Nar 
Goon-Longwarry Rd  
Tynong Recreation Reserve – Park Rd  
Tynong Post Office, General Store – 40 
Railway Ave  
To find publicly accessible AED please visit 
www.registermyaed.ambulance.vic.gov.au  
AED supported by...  

 Local Automated External Defibrillators (AEDs)  
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COMMUNITY CLUBS  

Bunyip Equestrian Club 
(Adult) bunyipec@gmail.com (1st Sat month) 
Bunyip Bulls Basketball Club  
info@bunyipbullsbasketball.com.au   
Garfield Bowling Club 
garfieldbowlingclub@gmail.com - 0435 355 352  
Tournament or Twilight Bowls –  0411 288 799  
Longwarry Bowls Club 
Trevor or Judy Eastwell – 03 5623 3631 / Ken White 
– 03 5625 4034  
Bunyip Bulls Cricket Club 
A. Robb 0402 678 552 Ian McConnell 0419 400 630  
Garfield Golf Club 
Thirteen Mile Rd, Garfield – 03 5629 2794  
Bunyip Football Club 
Secretary 0422 335 660  
bunyip.f.c@bigpond.com  
Bunyip Junior Football Club 
Shara McAuley (President) 0400 296 817 
admin@bunyipjfc.com.au  
Bunyip Netball Club 
Lisa Visser 0408 396 251 
bunyipnetballclub@bigpond.com  
Bunyip Patch Workers Club 
Barb – 0407 294326  
Bunyip-Garfield Probus Club 
Secretary – 5625 4350 (Meets at 10 am 1st Tuesday 
each month at Garfield Community Hall)  
Bunyip Pony Club 
Wendy Smith 0407 552 295 
(every second Sunday Pound Road reserve) 
Lillico Pony Club 
Brett Withall 0407 500 211 
(every fourth Sunday Pound Road Reserve) 
Rotary Club of Bunyip-Garfield 
Graeme Squires – 0417 105 598 (Dinner meeting 
each Wednesday at 6:30 pm)  
Bunyip Singers Club 
Dorothy Myers – 03 5629 5601 (Meets at Bunyip Hall 
every Monday 9:30 am)  
Bunyip Slimmers Club 
Maree McRae – 0468 411 144 (Meets every Friday 
9.30am at Bunyip Uniting Church)  
Bunyip & District Soccer Club 
Martin Jeric - 0418 104 242 
Sorella Callisthenics Club 
Samantha Holt 0421 424 079 sorellacc@hotmail.com   
St Vincent De Paul Society 
Assistance Line  – 1800 305 330  
Bunyip Tennis Club 
Vanessa Kent – 0401 422 084  
Bunyip Butterfly Dance 
Mondays—Jen 0402 141 582 
Bunyip Art Club 
Judy Parker- 0429 892 533 St Thomas Hall Tues 1-4pm 
Iona Cricket Club 
Michael Neilson—0438 295 966 

COMMUNITY CONTACTS  
Bunyip & District Agricultural Society 
Philippa Demsey – 0450 380589 or  
bunyipshow@gmail.com Meets at 8pm on 3rd Wed  
Bunyip Cemetery 
Anne Green – 0499 295 772   
bunyipcemetery@dcsi.net.au   
Bunyip & District Community House 
0481 895 509 
Bunyip & District Fire Station 
1800 240 667 or 000  
Bunyip Hall Hire 
0407 834 443 or susananderson@dcsi.net.au   
Bunyip Historical Society 
0419 156 844 -  bhs@dcsi.net.au  
Justice of the Peace (JP) 
Martin Sayers, OAM JP 0411 074 468 / 5629 5339 
S. Don McLean, JP– 0401 655 303   
Bunyip Landcare Group 
bunyiplcg@gmail.com 
Phone: 0407834443 
Facebook: Bunyip Landcare Group Inc. 
Cannibal Creek Landcare Group 
Pam Cunningham – 0407 876 935  
Bunyip Community Market (Last Sunday Month) 
Tony Arrigo OAM – 0407 563 441 
Longwarry & District Fire Brigade Market 
Janine 0419 158 946 1st Sun. monthly (March to Dec) 
Bunyip Medical Centre 
03 5629 5111  
Bunyip & District Men’s Shed 
President Allan Berry....0429 296 140  
(Meets each Wednesday 9:30am to 2:00pm)  
Bunyip Community Op Shop 
 5629 6117 (After hours Tony Arrigo 0407 563 441)  
Garfield Community Op Shop 
0490 141 918  
Bunyip Police Station 
5629 5205 or 000  
Bunyip R.S.L Sub-Branch 
David Papley – 0438 295 568  
Bunyip Scouts Australia Tracey Cooke 
gl.1stbunyip@scoutsvictoria.com.au 
Bunyip & District SES 
1800 240 667 or 000  
Anglican Church of St Thomas Bunyip 
Raelene Carroll – 03 5644 3388 
Bunyip Country Women's Association CWA:  
Wendy - 0417 352 258  
(Meeting at 10.30 am/craft 11am on 3rd Friday at 
Hillview Aged Centre - Eileen Dawes Rooms)  
Garfield Community Garden 
Meet Every Weekend - Meg 0466 496 107 
gcggarfieldcommunitygarden@gmail.com 
Labertouche & District Hunters Group  
Meet 2nd Sat Bi-Monthly at Labertouche  
Trevor 0439 692 602 knightline58@hotmail.com 
Bunyip Social Hub 
Davina 0420 372 998  bunyipsocialhub@gmail.com  
Drouin and District Chess Club 
Meets 7pm Monday - Drouin Senior Citizens Club 
Nick de Weger convenor 0413239717 New players welcome 
BRAG (Bunyip Renewables Action Group Inc)  
Helen Ross: 0411274025 bragbunyip@gmail.com 




